


   

 

   

 

1. Portfolio Update 

1.1 Regional 
Economic Roundup 
Report 

Cory Hagenaars, 
South Island Lead 
Advisor, Strategy, 
Planning and 
Performance, Kānoa 
– Regional Economic 
Development & 
Investment Unit 
(Kānoa) 

The Regional Events Promotional Fund (REPF) is a $5.000 million initiative that is aimed at 
boosting domestic tourism by supporting regional event promotions over two years. The 
fund focuses on encouraging regional dispersal and increasing visitor spend, particularly 
outside peak summer season. 
 
In July 2024, round one of the REPF allocated $2.375 million to 132 events nationwide. 
Notable South Island funded events include: 

• $55,000 to Bayley’s Tussock Country Music Festival, Southland 

• $50,000 to Hokitika Wild Foods Festival, West Coast 

• $40,000 to George Begg Festival, Southland 

• $42,500 to Marlborough Wine and Food Festival, Marlborough 

• $31,690 True West, West Coast 

• $31,000 Hurunui Garden Festival, Canterbury. 
 
Applications for round two were open from 3 April 2025 to 16 April 2025. The round focuses 
on events scheduled between 1 July 2025 and 30 June 2026. 
 
Regional Tourism Organisations (RTOs) and councils were eligible to apply if they did not 
receive tourism services from their RTO. Therefore, the following RTOs were not eligible to 
apply: ChristchurchNZ and Destination Queenstown. Announcements will be made later this 
month.  
 
Source: https://www.mbie.govt.nz/immigration-and-tourism/tourism/tourism-
funding/regional-events-promotion-fund/round-1-funding-recipients 

1.2 Regional Data 
Explorer 

Cory Hagenaars, 
South Island Lead 
Advisor 

There are no new regional data explorer updates.  

1.3 Major events 

Kylie Hawker-Green, 
Manager Major 
Events, Economic 
Development & 
Tourism  

There are no new major event updates. 
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